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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
Welcome to the final week of December
Traffic safety and driver attention in the parking lot:  We continue to monitor our parking lot for student safety and driver behaviour.  Please do not stop in the ‘drop off’ zones at the front of the school at the yellow painted curb areas.  Also, please do not park in the Handicapped Parking zones at the front left parking area of the school.  Staff have also noticed parents/guardians using cell phones while driving and operating vehicles in our parking lots.  In an effort to keep all of our students safe we ask that you turn off your mobile phones and use the regular parking stalls for drop-off and pick-up wherever possible.  Thank you in advance for your cooperation!

Student Tardiness:  This has been an ongoing issue here at McGirr.  As a school community we value others’ time and the importance of planning ahead and the life skill of being responsible and on time.  With daily lates ranging from 25-45 students (arriving after the 8:30 a.m. bell), we are concerned with the message students get from frequent tardiness, and also the disruption to their day, the teacher’s instruction and other students’ learning.  Please read the attached article by Rachel Pancare entitled, Arriving late causes a stressful start to the school day.
Ongoing communication with parents regarding student learning and progress:  With our new redesigned curriculum and reporting methods there was no term 1 report card distributed.  The first summative student progress report will be sent home on Friday February 10th, 2017.  In the meantime, parents and guardians have been & will be receiving a variety of communications (e.g., digital, meetings and/or paper) from teachers in core curricular areas informing them about their child(ren’s) progress.  Please ask your child’s teacher about ongoing communication of student progress if you have any questions.     
School Closure Due to Inclement Weather             
Periodically, schools are closed due to emergencies such as floods, power outages or because of heavy snowfalls.  Only the superintendent can make the decision to close schools.  Decisions are usually made by 6:45 a.m. and are often based on the ability of school buses to cover their routes safely.  If you are wondering if schools are open due to snow or other reasons please do not call the school due to lines being busy. For the most current updates, listen to local radio stations (WAVE 102.3 FM, WOLF 106.9 FM and 91.7 COAST FM) in the mornings.  Another source of information is the SD 68 website at www.sd68.bc.ca .
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Emergency Preparedness

Parents and families should be aware that McGirr practices emergency preparedness regularly with several drills throughout the school year including fire, earthquake and lockdown drills.  We practice these drills during the year and in January 2017 we will be holding three drills- one fire drill (#3), one earth quake drill (#2), and one lockdown drill (#1) for the year.  We plan on doing a full mock earthquake drill in the spring with parents signing out students at stations.  More details to follow in the new year.  
Thank you, 

Gregg Halfyard 
McGIRR CHRISTMAS CONCERT Ticket Update 
THURSDAY DEC.22ND 1 p.m. & 6:30 p.m.
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Christmas concert tickets have been drawn for the lottery and have now been given out to students so please check your child’s planner when they arrive home today.  We are completely out of evening tickets but we still have some afternoon tickets available.  The afternoon tickets can be picked up at the office beginning Monday December 19th.  

Doors will open for the afternoon show at 12:30 and the evening show at 6:00.  Students will enter the school from their external classroom door for the evening performance.  If their class does not have an outside door they can enter the main entrance at 6:00p.m. or line up at their class line up location.  Please collect your children in their classrooms after the evening show.   Please see the attached parent letter regarding tickets and entry processes for the Christmas Concert.
Pac News

McGirr PAC Updates:  Please remember that Tuesday, December 20th is our deadline for the Christmas hampers. Lots of great food has been donated but we are still in need of gift items for kids and parents. Gift cards are also great!!

 A great big thank you for all of the support for our recent PAC fundraisers (Purdy's and QSP magazines!!) Between the two fundraisers we raised more than $2000!!!  

Finally - It is never too early to start thinking of the fun fair!! We will start collecting fun fair prizes in the new year!
Our last PAC meeting of 2016 is on Monday December 19th, 2016 at 6: 30p.m.in the library Child-minding is available.
PLEASE BE SURE TO SIGN UP FOR OUR LISTSERVE TO BE ABLE TO RECEIVE YOUR NEWSLETTERS VIA EMAIL!   To subscribe to newsletters, please send an email to: 

subscribe-mcgirrelementary-news@listsrv.sd68.bc.ca  

SCHOOL HOURS-
Please ensure your child(ren) arrive(s) at school at least 5 minutes before the welcome bell at 8:28 a.m.*Supervision begins at 8:15 each school day.
Student e-Registration NEW for September 2017

New Online Centralized Registrations Starts Wednesday, January 11th, 2017

If this is the first time you have registered your child in a Nanaimo- Ladysmith School, you must submit the following documents online:

· Your child’s birth certificate, proof of citizenship and residency

· Proof of your address.  This can be a credit card statement, utility bill, mortgage statement, municipal tax bill, or rental agreement with your name and address, or a notary-authorized letter.

Kindergarten Students-
Children who will be five years of age before January 1, 2017, may enter school in September 2017.  You may defer your child’s enrolment until September 2018.

Parents are encouraged to register their children at their neighborhood (catchment) school as soon as you can.  Preference is given to students within a school’s catchment area.  Parents must select a first and second choice school to submit a registration.   Since many schools are at capacity, it is advised that a third preference is also identified.

Full e-registration details for the 2017-2018 school year are found on the SD68 website at www.sd68.bc.ca .
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Friday, December 23rdis the last day of classes prior to the Winter Break.  Have an excellent Winter Break with your friends and family and we will see you back at school on Monday, January 9th, 2017.
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